# Eye on the World Feb. 5, 2022

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of Feb. 5, 2022.

## **Compiled by Dave Havir**

Luke 21:34-36—"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with self-indulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take your stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).



"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

# "Freedom convoy" truckers

- An article by Gina Martinez titled "Justin Trudeau and His Family Flee the Canadian Capital for a Secret Location Amid Security Concerns as Anti-Vaccine Mandate 'Freedom Convoy' Truckers and Thousands of Demonstrators March Days After Being Dismissed as a 'Small Fringe Minority' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 29, 2022.
- A video and an article by Hank Berrien titled "Video of Massive Freedom Convoy Protest: 'The Place Is Packed' " were posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 30, 2022.
- An article by Alex Hammer titled "Justin Trudeau Says He Won't Meet 'Freedom Convoy' Because of Their 'Hateful Rhetoric' and Would Rather Go to a BLM Rally: Covid-Positive PM Speaks From Undisclosed Location as Truckers Blockade U.S. Border in Alberta" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 31, 2022.
- An article by Arpan Rai titled "'Freedom Convoy' [the Canadian Truckers Group Called a 'Fringe Minority'] Raises Nearly \$10 Million, More Money Than Canada's Main Political Parties" was posted at independent.co.uk on Feb. 1, 2022.

- An article by Alex Hammer titled "Tucker Carlson Accuses the Canadian Media of Being a Mouthpiece for Justin Trudeau and 'Borrowing Attack Lines' From the Liberal American Media to Smear 'Freedom Convoy' of Truckers" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 1, 2022.
- An article by Becky Noble titled "Canadian Trucker Freedom Convoy Blocking U.S.-Alberta Border; Farmers Joining the Protest" was posted at the political insider.com on Feb. 2, 2022.
- An article by Alex Hammer and James Gordon titled "Outrage as GoFundMe Freezes Canadian Freedom Convoy's \$8 Million Page: Crowdfunding Site Bows to Pressure From Liberal Lawmakers Who Branded Truckers 'Mercenaries' for Protesting Vaccine Mandates" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 2, 2022.
- An article by Alex Hammer titled "Canada's State Broadcaster [Anchor Nil Koksal] Spreads Bizarre Conspiracy Theory That 'Russian Actors' Are Behind 50,000-Strong 'Freedom Convoy' of Truckers Protesting Justin Trudeau's Vaccine Mandate: Police Threaten to Arrest Truckers Blockading the U.S. Border in Alberta" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 2, 2022.
- An article by Roberto Wakerell-Cruz titled "[Justin] Trudeau Says Use of Military to Crack Down on Truckers' Protest 'Not in the Cards Right Now' " was posted at the postmillennial.com on Feb. 3, 2022.
- An article by John Rigolizzo titled "Two Canadian Provinces [Alberta and Saskatchewan] Move to End Covid Restrictions Amid Protests: 'We Need to End This Perpetual State of Crisis' "was posted at dailywire.com on Feb. 3, 2022.

# Conflicting reports about the end of covid

- An article by Peter Caddle titled "End of 'Corona Apartheid': Austria's Unvaxxed Lockdown Ends Today" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 31, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Sam Nussey and Rocky Swift titled "Ivermectin Shows 'Antiviral Effect' Against Covid, Japanese Company Says" was posted at reuters.com on Jan. 31, 2022.
- An article by Nikki Schwab titled "Pelosi Wants Just 50 House Members to Attend Biden's State of the Union [on March 1] Over Omicron Fears Despite Fact Strain Is Mild and 200 Attended Last Year" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 1, 2022.
- An article by Mansur Shaheen titled "America Will Become First Country to Vaccinate Babies as Young as Six Months as Pfizer Asks for Authorization to Give the Shot to Children Under 5: Experts Say It's Not Necessary Because Young People Make Up Less Than 0.1% of Covid Deaths" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 1, 2022.
- An article by Chris Tomlinson titled "Finland to Scrap All Coronavirus Restrictions by Mid-February" was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 1, 2022.
- An article by Marianne Guenot titled "South Africa Says People Who Test Positive for Covid-19 but Have No Symptoms No Longer Need to Isolate" was posted at businessinsider.com on Feb. 1, 2022.

- An article by Jamey Keaten titled "'Take Back Life': More Nations Ease Coronavirus Restrictions" was posted at apnews.com on Feb. 3, 2022.
- An article by John Rigolizzo titled "EU Proposes Keeping Vaccine Passport for Another Whole Year, Despite Members Dropping Covid-19 Restrictions" was posted at dailywire.com on Feb. 3, 2022.

## Comments about government snooping

- Looking back to December 2021, an article by Joe Allen titled "Swedes Are Implanting Microchip Vaccine Passports; It Won't Stop There" was posted at thefederalist.com on Dec. 23, 2021.
- Looking back to December 2021, an article by Swikar Oli titled "Canada's Public Health Agency Admits It Tracked 33 Million Mobile Devices During Lockdown" was posted at nationalpost.com on Dec. 24, 2021.

#### **Comments about China and Russia**

- An article by Eva Dou and Mary Ilyushina titled "As Putin Heads to Beijing, Russia and China's Stronger Ties Are a Headache for the U.S." was posted at washingtonpost.com on Feb. 1, 2022.
- An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "Putin Heads to Beijing for Opening of Olympics, Strategic Talks With Xi" was posted at cnsnews.com on Feb. 3, 2022.
- An article by David Averre titled "China Backs Russia Over Ukraine and Calls for a Halt to NATO Expansion As Putin Arrives in Beijing to Meet Xi at Opening of Winter Olympics" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 4, 2022.

#### **Comments about Russia and Ukraine**

- A Reuters article by Phil Stewart titled "U.S. Sending Nearly 3,000 Troops to Eastern Europe in Coming Days" was posted at reuters.com on Feb. 2, 2022.
- An article by Bob Barr titled "Will the U.S. Avoid an 'Avoidable War' in Ukraine?" was posted at townhall.com on Feb. 2, 2022.
- An article by Charlotte Pence Bond titled "Ukraine, Turkey Secure Deals Amid Russia Tension" was posted at dailywire.com on Feb. 3, 2022.

#### **Comments about China**

- An article by James T. Areddy titled "China's Unspoken Winter Olympics Theme: 'We're Here, Get Used to It' " was posted at wsj.com on Feb. 3, 2022.
- An article by Emily Feng titled "Uyghur Kids Recall Physical and Mental Torment at Chinese Boarding Schools in Xinjiang" was posted at npr.org on Feb. 3, 2022.
- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Pelosi Instructs U.S. Athletes to Not 'Speak Out' During Olympics Against Communist China's Genocide" was posted at dailywire.com on Feb. 3, 2022.

#### Comments about Israel

■ An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "CAIR Offended by U.S. Ambassador's Rejection of Report Calling Israel 'Apartheid' State" was posted at cnsnews.com on Feb. 2, 2022.

- An article by Chuck Freilich titled "For Russia and Iran, the Ukraine Crisis Is Already a Success; For Israel, It's Bad News" was posted at haaretz.com on Feb. 3, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Mike Stone titled "U.S. Approves Potential Weapons Sales to Mideast Allies Including F-16s for Jordan" was posted at reuters.com on Feb. 3, 2022.

#### **Comments about Iran**

- An article by Tom Bateman titled "Iran Accused of Sowing Israel Discontent With Fake Jewish Facebook Group" was posted at bbc.com on Feb. 2, 2022.
- An article by Anna Ahronheim titled "A Few Hundred Kilometers From Iran, Israel Sends Message With Gantz's Visit to Bahrain" was posted at jpost.com on Feb. 3, 2022.

## **International immigration news**

- An article by Jack Montgomery titled "[Hungarian Prime Minister Viktor] Orban: 'I'd Rather Cut Off My Own Hand' Than Turn Hungary Into 'Immigrant Country' Like Germany" was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 2, 2022.
- Looking back to August 2021, an article by Jack Montgomery titled " 'We Are a Serious Country'—Hungarians Tell Tucker [Carlson] How and Why They Ended Border Crisis" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 6, 2021.

#### International miscellaneous news

■ An article by Isabella Nikolic titled "North Korea Conducts Most Powerful Missile Test Since 2017: Weapon Reaches Altitude of 1,200 Miles and Travels 500 Miles Before Landing in Sea Off Japan in Country's Seventh Launch This Month" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 30, 2022.



An article by Kathryn Lopez titled "What Pro-Life Really Means" was posted at townhall.com on Jan. 29, 2022. Following is the article.

"All life is worthy of dignity and respect."

Inside St. Patrick's Cathedral, the Sisters of Life, Cardinal Timothy Dolan and others prayed for the protection of all human life. It was the 49th anniversary of the Supreme Court's grave Roe v. Wade decision, which ushered in a regime of "unfettered access to abortion," Cardinal Dolan said. Dolan also talked about two police officers who were shot the night before in New York City. The man who shot them was in the same hospital as the officers (both of whom would later die), being treated by a team of doctors. Because it's not the doctors' call to decide who lives and who dies, who is worthy of care and who isn't, each patient receives the care they need.

At least that's how medicine is supposed to work.

Outside the cathedral, people were yelling and swearing. A pro-choice gathering made a commotion. Some of the organizers and participants regularly protest prayer vigils and Masses for life in New York City.

But if Roe is overturned by the Supreme Court, abortion in New York will not end—it's probably going to increase. Already the current governor has implored pregnant women in Texas, where a heartbeat bill has been in effect since September, to travel to the Empire State for their abortions.

The Vigil for Life at St. Patrick's was also the regular Saturday night Mass in anticipation of Sunday. So, while the people who were there because of the Roe anniversary stayed for an hour of prayer after, it was other Mass-goers, many of them presumably tourists, who wound up accosted after Mass with expletives from the abortion supporters.

- It's one thing to harass the people who by now know what they are getting into by praying for life on the hostile streets of New York.
- It's another for unassuming Sunday Mass congregants to see what abortion extremism looks like.
- It's basically what pro-abortion politics is, unvarnished. The professionals use words like choice and health care. These folks projected "God loves abortion" on the cathedral in bright colors.

The day before, Marist poll numbers commissioned by the Knights of Columbus found that 71% of Americans support legal limits on abortion. I don't think most Americans even know that you can get abortion pills in the mail under the Biden administration—63% of those polled oppose that policy. We are not actually an extremist nation when it comes to abortion. And the more people see the extremism, the more I pray that abortion will be seen as the human-rights travesty of our time that it is, one that touches so many aspects of human life, making people miserable and our society more violent, pitting mother against child—the most fundamental relationship there is—and letting men off the hook. Abortion is not good for women and the children who are killed by it, but it is a boon for men who want to selfishly use women—and girls—for their own gratification.

On the night before the March for Life in Washington, D.C., at the Basilica of the National Shrine of the Immaculate Conception, there was an annual Mass. Unbeknownst to those of us praying inside, a much more professional group calling themselves Catholic projected pro-abortion language on the outside of the Basilica. A reporter who was outside tweeted a photo, or most of us wouldn't have known about it. That was a desecration beyond what the angry God-loves-abortion people were doing. None of them have told me they are Catholic. But for people who use the faith to make God in their own political image, that's an offense against God and His great gift of life, an offense that hurts and confuses—and ultimately kills.

All life is "sacred and fragile," Cardinal Dolan said. "All life is God's alone, to give and to take." At the D.C. Mass, Archbishop William Lori of Baltimore talked about so many of the ministries of the Catholic Church that serve women—including women who have had abortions. And he challenged everyone present and listening to step up to the plate and support Walking With

Moms in Need, an initiative of the U.S. Conference of Catholic Bishops. To combat the evil of abortion, we need more and more people showing what pro-life means: love for women and children, not violence. We need a culture where the alternatives to abortion are ubiquitous. This can be done. It must be. And we might just find some common ground along the way.



An article by Katie Pavlich titled "Oh, So That's Who Is Funding Flights for Illegal Immigrants" was posted at townhall.com on Feb. 4, 2022. Following is the article.

For months the Biden administration has been secretly flying thousands of illegal immigrants to states across the country.

Recent video from Fox News reveals the administration isn't just transporting family units, but single male adults into the interior of the United States. The practice is a violation of Title 42 and federal immigration law.

"Large numbers of single adult illegal immigrants are being released and transported into the U.S. in Texas via a small, unmarked office in a parking lot" Fox News reports. "Fox News footage shows several federally contracted buses dropping off dozens of mostly male migrants at a parking garage in Brownsville, Texas. Black tarps were set up with a makeshift sign said 'Border Patrol drop-off' above it."

"Fox witnessed men go into a small, unmarked office, then re-emerge moments later as multiple taxi cabs then showed up to collect the migrants—who were then shuttled off to nearby Harlingen Airport. There were no children or migrant families among the groups," the report continues. "Several of the migrants told Fox that they had crossed illegally that morning, paying approximately \$2,000 per person to cartel smugglers. They also said they were flying to destinations including Miami, Houston and Atlanta."

The White House has repeatedly referred to vague "NGOs" who are helping with the process. We now know at least one non-governmental organization is receiving a boatload of taxpayer funding to put illegal immigrants on planes and buses.

In other words, Americans are paying to import unvetted illegal immigrants into their communities and the federal government is allowing NGOs to brazenly violate federal immigration law.

From the Department of Justice:

**Alien Smuggling**—Subsection 1324(a)(1)(A)(i) makes it an offense for any person who—knowing that a person is an alien, to bring to or attempts to bring to the United States in any manner whatsoever such person at a place other than a designated port of entry or place other than as designated by the Commissioner, regardless of whether such alien has received prior official authorization to come to, enter, or reside in the United States and regardless of any future official action which may be taken with respect to such alien.

**Domestic Transporting**—Subsection 1324(a)(1)(A)(ii) makes it an offense for any person who—knowing or in reckless disregard of the fact that an alien has

come to, entered, or remains in the United States in violation of law, transports, or moves or attempts to transport or move such alien within the United States by means of transportation or otherwise, in furtherance of such violation of law.

**Harboring**—Subsection 1324(a)(1)(A)(iii) makes it an offense for any person who—knowing or in reckless disregard of the fact that an alien has come to, entered, or remains in the United States in violation of law, conceals harbors, or shields from detection, or attempts to conceal, harbor, or shield from detection, such alien in any place, including any building or any means of transportation.

**Encouraging/Inducing**—Subsection 1324(a)(1)(A)(iv) makes it an offense for any person who—encourages or induces an alien to come to, enter, or reside in the United States, knowing or in reckless disregard of the fact that such coming to, entry, or residence is or will be in violation of law.

**Conspiracy/Aiding or Abetting**—Subsection 1324(a)(1)(A)(v) expressly makes it an offense to engage in a conspiracy to commit or aid or abet the commission of the foregoing offenses.



An article by Dave Boyer titled "Lockdowns Had Little or No Impact on Covid-19 Deaths, New Study Shows" was posted at washingtontimes.com on January 31, 2022. Following is the article.

Lockdowns in the U.S. and Europe had little or no impact in reducing deaths from covid-19, according to a new analysis by researchers at Johns Hopkins University.

The lockdowns during the early phase of the pandemic in 2020 reduced covid-19 mortality by about 0.2%, said the broad review of multiple scientific studies.

"We find no evidence that lockdowns, school closures, border closures, and limiting gatherings have had a noticeable effect on covid-19 mortality," the researchers wrote.

But the research paper said lockdowns did have "devastating effects" on the economy and contributed to numerous social ills.

"They have contributed to reducing economic activity, raising unemployment, reducing schooling, causing political unrest, contributing to domestic violence, and undermining liberal democracy," the report said.

"Such a standard benefit-cost calculation leads to a strong conclusion: lock-downs should be rejected out of hand as a pandemic policy instrument," the paper concluded.

Early on, many states and 186 countries imposed bans on work, socialization, in-person schooling, travel and other restrictions to limit the spread of the disease, citing recommendations by top health care experts.

Researchers at the Imperial College London, for example, predicted that such steps could reduce death rates by up to 98%.

That never happened, according to the new study by researchers Steve Hanke, Jonas Herby, and Lars Jonung at Johns Hopkins.

"Overall, we conclude that lockdowns are not an effective way of reducing mortality rates during a pandemic, at least not during the first wave of the covid-19 pandemic," they wrote.

They examined deaths early during the pandemic and determined that, by end of the lockdown period studied, on May 20, 2020, a total of 97,081 people had died of covid-19 in the U.S.

A prominent study at the time had estimated there would be 99,050 deaths without lockdowns.

Mr. Hanke is the founder and co-director of the Johns Hopkins Institute for Applied Economics, Global Health, and the Study of Business Enterprise. Mr. Herby is special adviser at Center for Political Studies in Copenhagen, Denmark. Mr. Jonung is professor emeritus in economics at Lund University, Sweden.

They conducted a "meta-analysis" of dozens of studies that examined covid-19 mortality rates.

Despite the overall findings, they did note some evidence that closing bars helped to reduce deaths.

"Closing nonessential businesses seems to have had some effect (reducing covid-19 mortality by 10.6%), which is likely to be related to the closure of bars," they said.

The researchers said the timing of lockdowns, and unintended consequences, may play a larger role than expected in affecting mortality.

"Lockdowns have limited peoples' access to safe (outdoor) places such as beaches, parks, and zoos, or included outdoor mask mandates or strict outdoor gathering restrictions, pushing people to meet at less safe (indoor) places," they wrote. "Indeed, we do find some evidence that limiting gatherings was counterproductive and increased covid-19 mortality."



An article by (black columnist) Michael Brown titled "Does 'Affirmative Action' Have a Place in Nominating Supreme Court Justices?" was posted at townhall.com on Feb. 1, 2022. Following is the article.

What if all nine Supreme Court justices were white women? Or black men? What if they were Hispanic? Or Asian American? Or Jewish? Would that rightly reflect our nation? Would it even feel right? Of course, if the only qualified justices were all white women or black men or Hispanic or Asian American or Jewish, we would have no choice. But assuming that was not the case, by our design and our intent, how diverse should the Supreme Court be?

Speaking in favor of President Biden's promise to nominate a black female justice to the Court, Senator Lindsay Graham said on CBS News' Face The Nation, "Put me in the camp of making sure the court and other institutions look like America. You know, we make a real effort as Republicans to recruit women and people of color to make the party look more like America."

But that is how our court systems work?

Last week, incoming Georgetown law professor Ilya Shapiro created a firestorm of controversy when he tweeted, "Objectively best pick for Biden is Sri Srinivasan, who is solid [progressive] and [very] smart. Even has identity politics benefit of being first Asian (Indian) American. But alas doesn't fit into last intersectionality hierarchy so we'll get lesser black woman. Thank heaven for small favors?"

He added, "Because Biden said he's only consider [sic] black women for SCO-TUS, his nominee will always have an asterisk attached. Fitting that the Court takes up affirmative action next term."

Was Shapiro demeaning black women as "lesser"? Obviously not, although, as he admitted, his tweet was poorly worded.

His point was that, objectively speaking, given Biden's values and vision, Sri Srinivasan would be the best available candidate.

But what if the composition of the court was terribly imbalanced? What if a significant sector of the population had never been represented on the Court? And what if someone from this sector was highly qualified? Would it be wrong to nominate that judge for the purpose of having a more diverse Court? And could such a nomination be called "affirmative action"?

Republican Senator Roger Wicker came under attack when he said, "The irony is the Supreme Court, at the very same time, is hearing cases about this sort of affirmative racial discrimination and while adding someone who is the beneficiary of this sort of quota. The majority of the court might be saying, writ large, it's unconstitutional. We'll see how that irony works out."

Graham, for his part, disagreed, saying, "You know, we make a real effort as Republicans to recruit women and people of color to make the party look more like America. Affirmative action is picking somebody not as well qualified for past wrongs."

In that sense, without a doubt, affirmative action has no place in nominating justices to the highest court in the land. The very thought of it is frightening. What would happen if unqualified justices had the power to make generation-impacting, landmark decisions? (Some would argue that some of our current justices are not truly qualified, but that's another discussion.)

In my view, as a complete layman when it comes to legal matters, Biden's great error was in drastically limiting his pool up front, saying that he wanted to nominate a black woman.

It would have been far better had he said, "We will carefully review the most qualified candidates available. And if one of those is a black woman, I would consider it a privilege to put her forward for consideration."

That would have been far less controversial or objectionable, since all of us know that gender or ethnicity have come into play when nominating previous justices. Not only so, but there are always a number of potential candidates, each of them reflecting different judicial philosophies and having different unique qualifications.

And so, there was purpose in selecting a first black justice (or female justice or Hispanic justice), and that purpose was welcomed and affirmed by others.

Not only so, but President Trump promised to nominate a female justice to replace Ruth Bader Ginsburg. To quote him exactly, "It will be a woman."

And President Reagan promised to nominate our first female Supreme Court justice. To quote him directly, he said, "I am announcing today that one of the first Supreme Court vacancies in my administration will be filled by the most qualified woman I can possibly find. ... It is time for a woman to sit among the highest jurists."

Why, then, was this OK, but Biden's pledge, first made during a presidential debate, is not OK?

The answer, again, would be that he drew much too small of a circle, thereby prejudicing his choices in an unfair and potentially discriminatory manner.

But the idea that the Supreme Court should be diverse and representative of our nation is a positive concept and, in and of itself, hardly controversial anymore.

\* \* \* \* \*

An article by Sean Moran titled "'Red-Handed': 23 Former U.S. Senators and Congressmen Who Lobby for Chinese Military or Chinese Intelligence-Linked Companies" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 31, 2022. Following are excerpts of the article.

Breitbart News senior contributor and Government Accountability Institute (GAI) President Peter Schweizer's latest investigative exposé, Red-Handed: How American Elites Get Rich Helping China Win, reveals how 23 former U.S. senators and congressman have lobbied for Chinese military or intelligence-linked companies after leaving office.

Many lawmakers cash in after leaving office by becoming lobbyists for corporations and other special interests. But one would hope that they would not become advocates for America's primary economic and political adversary—communist China—by lobbying for outcomes that run counter to the United States' long-term interests.

Schweizer's book reveals that many former congressional leaders, committee chairman, and rank-and-file members are lobbying for Chinese intelligence and military-linked companies.

The following 23 former members of Congress—the majority of whom are Republicans—have lobbied for Chinese military or intelligence-linked companies.

## **House of Representatives**

- John Boehner—Republican from Ohio
- Rick Boucher—Democrat from Virginia
- Charles Boustany—Republican from Louisiana
- Don Bonker—Democrat from Washington
- Jon Christensen—Republican from Nebraska
- Jeff Denham—Republican from California
- Rodney Frelinghuysen—Republican from New Jersey
- Bart Gordon—Democrat from Tennessee
- Jack Kingston—Republican from Georgia
- Connie Mack—Republican from Florida
- Toby Moffett—Democrat from Connecticut
- Cliff Stearns—Republican from Florida
- Lee Terry—Republican from Nebraska
- Albert Wynn—Democrat from Maryland

#### **United States Senate**

- Barbara Boxer—Democrat from California
- John Breaux—Democrat from Louisiana
- William Cohen—Republican from Maine
- Norman Coleman—Republican from Minnesota
- Tim Hutchinson—Republican from Arkansas
- Joe Liebermann—Democrat from Connecticut
- Trent Lott—Republican from Mississippi
- Ed Royce—Republican from California
- David Vitter—Republican from Louisiana

#### Conclusion

In Red-Handed: How American Elites Get Rich Helping China Win, Schweizer calls for a ban on lobbying on behalf of Chinese military and intelligence-linked companies.

He writes that although "not all lobbying is bad," that right does not extend to lobbying linked to the Chinese military-intelligence apparatus.

"Too many former politicians are making bundles of money representing these interests in the corridors of Washington power," Schweizer charged.



"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

#### Comments about abortion

■ An article by Ben Zeisloft titled "'This Would Be My Third Abortion': Pregnant Activist Takes Abortion Pill on Live TV" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 31, 2022.

■ An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "Pro-Life Leaders Praise South Dakota Governor [Kristi] Noem's Two Pro-Life Bills" was posted at cnsnews. com on Jan. 31, 2022.

## Reputable study—lockdowns didn't work

- An article by Staff titled "Johns Hopkins Study Shows Lockdowns Only Reduced Covid-19 Death Rate by .2%" was posted at fox5dc.com on Feb. 2, 2022.
- An article by Paul Best titled "Lockdowns Only Reduced Covid-19 Death Rate by .2%, Study Finds: 'Lockdowns Should Be Rejected Out of Hand' " was posted at foxnews.com on Feb. 2, 2022.
- An article by Adam Manno, Gina Martinez, Morgan Phillips and Connor Boyd titled "John Hopkins Professor [Dr. Marin Makary] Blasts His Own College and the Mainstream Media for Not Publicizing Study That Found Covid Lockdowns Only Reduced Deaths by 0.2% Because It Doesn't Fit Their 'Narrative' " was posted at dailymail.com on Feb. 3, 2022.
- An article by Melissa Koenig, Adam Manno, Gina Martinez and Mansur Shaheen titled "So Why Did So Many American Mainstream Media Outlets Ignore a Reputable University's Study That Lockdowns Didn't Work? New York Times, Washington Post, ABC, NBC and CBS All Failed to Run the Story Because They 'Have Their Own Narrative Written' "was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 3, 2022.

## Comments about government and corporate snooping

■ Looking back to January 2022, an article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Federal Agency Making Lists on 'Personal Religious Information' of Vaccine-Objecting Employees" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 11, 2022.

# **Comments about government and corporate censorship**

- Looking back to December 2021, an article by Michelle Jones titled "Facebook Asserts in a Court Filing That 'Fact Checks' Created by Third-Party Organizations and Used to Remove Content or To Suspend Users Are Nothing More Than 'Protected Opinions' " was posted at insiderpaper.com on Dec. 10, 2021.
- An article by Matthew Boyle titled "Senator Tom Cotton Opposes Media Cartel Plan [Journalism Competition and Preservation Act Called JCPA]: 'Would Mean More Censorship of Conservatives'" was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 2, 2022.
- An article by Jeff Poor titled "[Democrat Tulsi] Gabbard: If 'Power Elite' Continue Censorship [and] Propaganda, 'We Will Have a Dictatorship' " was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 4, 2022.

# Comments about rich getting richer

■ An article by Houston Keene titled "Maxine Waters Continues to Pay Daughter With Campaign Cash, Adding Up to \$1.2 Million So Far: FEC" was posted at foxnews.com on Feb. 1, 2022.

# New book shows America's elites dealing with China

■ Looking back to January 2022, an article by Rebecca Mansour titled "[Peter Schweizer's New Book] 'Red-Handed' Rockets to #1 on Barnes & Noble and Amazon on First Day" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 25, 2022.

- Looking back to January 2022, an article by Trent Baker titled "[Peter] Schweizer: Biden Family Received 'Some \$31 Million' From Individuals Linked to 'Highest Levels of Chinese Intelligence'" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 23, 2022.
- Looking back to January 2022, an article by John Hayward titled "'Red-Handed' Reveals Chinese Donations to University of Pennsylvania Soared After Biden Center Announcement" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 24, 2022.
- Looking back to January 2022, an article by Kristina Wong titled "Red-Handed: \$6 Million Biden Family Deal Was With Ye Jianming Who Had Ties to a Spy-Linked 'United Front' Group" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 25, 2022.
- Looking back to January 2022, an article by Ian Hanchett titled "Schweizer: Pelosi Family 'Has Done a Lot of Business in China Since the Covid Outbreak'—Won't Allow Hearings on Covid Origins" was posted at breitbart. com on Jan. 26, 2022.
- Looking back to January 2022, an article by John Hayward titled "Revealed [in Schweizer's Book]: Senator Dianne Feinstein's Husband Partly Owned a Chinese Company That Sold Spyware to U.S. Military" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 26, 2022.
- An article by Frances Martel titled "'Red-Handed'—'Obviously, My Family Has Historical Ties With China': How Beijing Bought Off the Trudeaus [of Canada]" was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 2, 2022.

## Kamala Harris and illegal immigration

- An article by Rebecca Downs titled "Kamala Harris Can't Be Bothered With Proper Border Visit, But She Did Go to Honduran President's Inauguration" was posted at townhall.com on Jan. 27, 2022.
- An article by Morgan Phillips titled "Kamala Harris Blames Congress 'Not Acting' on Biden's Border Crisis and Says Amnesty for Migrants Is the Administration's Top Priority" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 3, 2022.

# Illegal immigration

- An article by Melanie Arter titled "Abbott: Biden Spending Millions to Secure Borders of Other Countries, But Won't Secure Our Own Border" was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 28, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Arizona Attorney General [Mark Brnovich]: Biden Sending U.S. Troops to Secure Ukraine Border Is 'Height of Hypocrisy' " was posted at foxnews.com on Feb. 2, 2022.
- An article by John Binder titled "Biden's Flights of Illegal Aliens Into U.S. Cost Taxpayers \$340 Million in 9 Months" was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 1, 2022.
- An article by Tim Meads titled "Report: Twice-Deported Illegal Alien Charged With Drawing Swastikas on DC's Union Station" was posted at dailywire.com on Feb. 3, 2022.
- An article by Heather Hamilton titled "DeSantis Strikes Against Biden Immigration Policy With Amended Lawsuit" was posted at washingtonexaminer. com on Feb. 3, 2022.

## Truth about immigration and voting

- Looking back to July 2021, an article by Julio Rosas titled "There It Is: NYT Op-Ed [by Alossa Araxia Abrahamian] Gives the Game Away by Wanting to Let Non-Citizens to Vote in U.S. Elections" was posted at townhall.com on July 29, 2021.
- Looking back to July 2021, an article by Rebecca Downs titled "NYT Guest Essay Opinion Piece [Alossa Araxia Abrahamian] Claims 'There Is No Good Reason You Should Have to Be a Citizen to Vote' "was posted at townhall.com on July 31, 2021.
- Looking back to December 2021, an article by John Binder titled "NYC Democrats Give Nearly 1,000,000 Foreign Nationals the Right to Vote" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 9, 2021.
- An article by John Binder titled "Black Americans Sue New York City for 'Racially Discriminatory' Policy Allowing Foreign Nationals to Vote" was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 2, 2022.

#### **Comments about election news**

■ An article by Wendell Husebo titled "Pennsylvania Court Rules Mail-In Voting Unconstitutional; A Win for Election Integrity" was posted at breitbart. com on Jan. 28, 2022.

## "Voting rights" legislation

■ An article by Hans Von Spakovsky titled "Democrats' Voting 'Rights' Agenda Is a Thinly Veiled Attempt to Nationalize Our Elections" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 26, 2022.

# Wanting to eliminate Senate filibuster to pass voting law

- Looking back to January 2022, an article by Joseph Choi titled "[Republican Mitt] Romney Warns [Democrats] Against Getting Rid of Filibuster, Citing Possible Trump Win in 2024" was posted at thehill.com on Jan. 12, 2022.
- An article by Brandon Gillespie titled "Jen Psaki Clashes With Liberal MSNBC Host Over Biden's Filibuster Flip-Flop" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 28, 2022.
- An article by Paul Bois titled "Biden Filibustered a Black Woman Judge's Nomination for Two Years" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 30, 2022.
- An article by Valerie Richardson titled "Biden Accused of Hypocrisy for Filibuster Against Black Female Jurist's Nomination" was posted at washingtontimes. com on Feb. 2, 2022.

# Continued punishment toward Joe Manchin and Kyrsten Sinema

■ An article by Rebecca Downs titled "AOC Is Going After Fellow Democrats [Kyrsten] Sinema and [Joe] Manchin, and Encouraging Schumer to Do the Same" was posted at townhall.com on Feb. 2, 2022.

#### **Deficit**

■ An article by Matt Egan titled "America's National Debt Surpasses \$30 Trillion for the First Time" was posted at cnn.com on Feb. 1, 2022.

#### **Inflation**

■ An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "Sen. [Rand] Paul: \$4.9 Trillion in Covid Stimulus Spending Has Sparked One of Highest U.S. Inflation Levels" was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 28, 2022.

#### **Finances**

- An article by Jessica Chasmar titled "Beijing Olympics: Nike Won't Say Where Team USA's Podium Uniforms Made" was posted at foxbusiness.com on Feb. 1, 2022.
- An article by Phil Shiver titled "Tesla Recalls 54,000 'Full Self-Driving' Vehicles Because Software Lets Them Disobey Stop Signs" was posted at theblaze.com on Feb. 2, 2022.

## Labor shortage

■ An article by Jeff Cox titled "Companies Unexpectedly Cut 301,000 Jobs in January as Omicron Slams Labor Market, ADP Says" was posted at cnbc.com on Feb. 2, 2022.

## Comments about defunding the police

- An article by Julio Rosas titled "Shocker: Minneapolis Mayor [Jacob Frey] Admits Trying to Hire Police Officers Will Be Difficult" was posted at townhall. com on Jan. 28, 2022.
- An article by Gene Johnson titled "Washington [State] Police Reform Bill Backfired on People in Crisis" was posted at apnews.com on Jan. 30, 2022.
- An article by Jacob Bliss titled "Report: Defund the Police 'Squad' Members [Jamaal Bowman of New York, Cori Bush of Missouri, Ilhan Omar of Minnesota, Alexandria Ocasio-Cortez of New York, Ayanna Pressley of Massachusetts and Rashida Tlaib of Michigan] Spent Over \$325,000 on Private Security in 2021" was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 1, 2022.

#### Comments about excessive violent crime

- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "[Dan] Crenshaw: Left Doesn't Have Compassion for Crime Victims; They Only Have It for Criminals" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 28, 2022.
- An article by Rebecca Downs titled "DC Priorities Lie With Mask and Vaccine Mandates as City Rocked by Car Jackings by Armed Teens" was posted at townhall.com on Jan. 28, 2022.
- An article by Morgan Phillips titled "Is This Why Psaki Laughed Off Concerns About Soft-On-Crime Policies? Inside the Tree-Lined Virginia Suburb (Once Voted the Safest in America) Where Press Secretary Lives That Has Just a Tenth of the Violent Crime of DC" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 1, 2022.

## **Comments about weapons**

- An article by J.D. Tuccille titled "San Jose's Insurance Requirement Is Privatized Gun Control" was posted at reason.com on Jan. 31, 2022.
- An article by Adam Kredo titled "Biden Administration Has Records on Nearly One Billion Gun Sales" was posted at freebeacon.com on Jan. 31, 2022.
- An article by Bethany Blankley titled "Survey Finds 5.4 Million Americans Legally Purchased a Firearm for the First Time in 2021" was posted at justthenews.com on Feb. 2, 2022.
- An article by Hannah Nightingale titled "Biden Stresses Need for Gun Control After NYPD Officers Murdered by Career Criminal" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on Feb. 3, 2022.

## Comments about educating our youth

■ An article by Kathryn Dill titled "Teachers Are Quitting, and Companies Are Hot to Hire Them" was posted at wsj.com on Feb. 2, 2022.

## Comments about racism and white supremacy

- An article by Pam Key titled "MSNBC's Reid: Republicans Using 'Hitler' Tactics to Exploit 'White Grievance and Rage' " was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 28, 2022.
- An article by Rebecca Downs titled "ADL [Anti-Defamation League] Went Ahead and Changed Definition of 'Racism' [to Include the Phrase 'Privileges White People']" was posted at townhall.com on Jan. 29, 2022.
- An article by Hank Berrien titled "Racists . . . Are Showing Up in Droves to School Board Meetings': Teachers Union Prez Weingarten Quotes WaPo Opinion Piece" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 30, 2022.
- An article by Dan O'Donnell titled "[Wisconsin-Based] Penzey's Spice Company Called all Republicans Racist, Then Lost 40,000 Customers in Two Weeks" was posted at thefederalist.com on Jan. 31, 2022.
- An article by Andrea Cavallier titled " 'White People Are Socialized Racists': Georgia Republicans Call for Investigation Into Comments by New School Board Chair [Dr. Tarece Johnson] Who Demanded an End to 'Anti-Black Capitalism' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 2, 2022.

# NFL owners don't hire enough black coaches

- Looking back to January 2022, an article by Jason Reid titled "Miami's Firing of Brian Flores Is Latest Blow to NFL's Poor Record of Inclusive Hiring [of Black Executives and Black Coaches]" was posted at theundefeated.com on Jan. 11, 2022.
- An article by Ken Belson and Jenny Vrentas titled "Brian Flores Sues N.F.L., Claiming Bias in Coaching Search" was posted at nytimes.com on Feb. 1, 2022.
- An article titled "Former [Miami] Dolphins [Black] Head Coach Brian Flores Sues NFL, Three Teams Alleging Racist Hiring Practices" was posted at nfl. com on Feb. 2, 2022.

■ An article by Joe Morgan titled "'The Whole Thing is Racist': Former NFL Player [Jack Brewer] Slams Rooney Rule [Football Teams Must Interview a Black Candidate Before Hiring Someone] Amidst [Brian] Flores Lawsuit" was posted at dailywire.com on Feb. 3, 2022.

## Did NFL owners pay coaches to lose?

- An article by Daniel Oyefusi and David Wilson titled "Lawyer Says There's 'Corroborating Evidence' [Miami] Dolphins Owner Bribed [Former Coach Brian] Flores to Lose in 2019" was posted at miamiherald.com on Feb. 3, 2022.
- An article by Melissa Jacobs titled "If Owners Really Paid Coaches Bonuses to Lose, the NFL Is in Big Trouble" was posted at the guardian.com on Feb. 3, 2022.

#### **Comments about Winsome Sears**

■ An article by Ian Hanchett titled "[Winsome] Sears: We're 'Challenging' Politicians Who Deny Poor Kids School Choice [As They] Send Their Kids to Private School" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 28, 2022.

## **Comments about critical race theory**

■ An article by Craig Bannister titled "Jamaican-American Teacher Quits California School Due to Threats, Bullying for Her Opposition to CRT 'Brainwashing' of Students" was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 31, 2022.

#### **Comments about harassment of Asian citizens**

■ An article by Amy Yee titled "When Asian-American Seniors Are Too Scared to Leave Home, Getting Food on the Table Is a Struggle" was posted at bloomberg.com on Feb. 1, 2022.

#### Comments about harassment of Black citizens

■ An article by Alyssa Guzman titled "FBI Investigates Bomb Threats Against a Dozen Historically Black Colleges as 'Racially Motivated Violent Extremism' Made by 'Six Tech Savvy Juveniles' on the First Day of Black History Month" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 2, 2022.

# **Comments about Marxist BLM corporation**

- Looking back to June 2020, an article by Mark Moore titled "BLM Leader [Hawk Newsome]: If Change Doesn't Happen, Then 'We Will Burn Down This System' "was posted at nypost.com on June 25, 2020.
- An article by Andrew Kerr titled "BLM's Millions Unaccounted For After Leaders Quietly Jumped Ship" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Jan. 27, 2022.
- An article by Harriet Alexander titled "Black Lives Matter 'Transferred Millions to Canadian Charity Run by the Wife of Co-Founder Patrisse Cullors to Buy Toronto Mansion Formerly Owned by the Communist Party" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 30, 2022.

- An article by Andrew Kerr titled "California Threatens to Hold BLM's Leaders Personally Liable Over Missing Financial Records" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Feb. 1, 2022.
- An audio file hosted by Emily Jashinsky titled "Did BLM Dupe Corporate America Out of Millions?" was posted at ricochet.com on Feb. 2, 2022.
- An article by Natasha Anderson, Ronny Reyes and Harriet Alexander titled "BLM Leaders Are Warned They Will Be Held Personally Liable If They Fail to Disclose Details of \$60 Million in Donations by California Department of Justice—as Charities' Financial Mysteries Deepen" was posted at dailymail. co.uk on Feb. 2, 2022.
- An article by Natasha Anderson titled "'BLM's House of Cards Is Starting to Fall': Indiana AG [Todd Rokita] Says 'Scam' Organization That Has \$60 Million Is Causing Him 'Concern' but Declines to Say If He's Launched an Investigation After California Department of Justice Went After the Leaders" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 2, 2022.
- An article by Andrew Kerr titled "Black Lives Matter Shuts Down Fundraising Days After Liberal States Threatened Legal Action" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Feb. 2, 2022.
- An article by Jack Murphy titled "'Woke' Schools Push BLM Ideology, Tell Students to 'Disrupt Western Nuclear Family' "was posted at neonnettle.com on Feb. 3, 2022.

## **Comments about police misconduct**

- An article by Matt McNulty titled "Florida Cop Fired for Tasering a Wheel-chair-Bound Man Four Times at Point-Blank Range" was posted at dailymail. co.uk on Jan. 28, 2022.
- An article by Noah A. McGee titled "Black Man in Chicago Released From Prison After His Twin Brother Confesses to Murder" was posted at theroot. com on Jan. 31, 2022.

# **Comments about district attorney misconduct**

■ An article by Virginia Kruta titled "'Hear No Evil, See No Evil, Prosecute No Evil': [Louisiana Republican] John Kennedy Dumps on 'Woke' Crime Policies That Turn Criminals Into Victims" was posted at dailywire.com on Feb. 1, 2022.

#### Covid tests from China

- Looking back to January 2022, a Reuters article by Roxanne Liu and Meg Shen titled "China's Andon Health to Supply At-Home Covid-19 Tests to U.S." was posted at reuters.com on Jan. 13, 2022.
- Looking back to January 2022, an article by Staff titled "Chinese Test Kit, Mask Manufacturers Still Relied On to Fill U.S. Supply Gaps" was posted at globaltimes.cn on Jan. 14, 2022.
- An article by Charlie Spiering titled "White House Defends Mailing Americans Coronavirus Tests Made in China" was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 2, 2022.

## Agencies sending mixed messages

■ Looking back to January 2022, an article by Elle Reynolds titled "CDC Finally Admits Cloth Masks Were Always Political Theater" was posted at thefederalist.com on Jan. 17, 2022.

#### FDA must show their Pfizer data

■ Looking back to January 2022, an article by Katherine Hamilton titled "Judge Gives FDA 8 Months to Release Pfizer Vaccine Data After Agency Requested 75 Years" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 8, 2022.

#### FDA limits monoclonal antibodies

■ Looking back to January 2022, an article by Patrizia Cavazzoni titled "Coronavirus (Covid-19) Update: FDA Limits Use of Certain Monoclonal Antibodies to Treat Covid-19 Due to the Omicron Variant" was posted at fda.gov on Jan. 24, 2022.

## Vaccines can not prevent transmission

- Looking back to August 2021, an article by Sarah Knapton titled "Fully Vaccinated and Unvaccinated 'Can Both Transmit Covid' " was posted at telegraph.co.uk on Aug. 6, 2021.
- Looking back to January 2022, an article by Susan Jones titled "CDC's Definition of 'Vaccine' Has Changed Over Time: 'Protection' [Has Replaced] 'Immunity' [Because Fully Vaccinated Americans Are Not Immune to Covid]" was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 25, 2022.
- Looking back to January 2022, an article by Mary McDermott titled "Over 66 Percent of Omicron Cases Are Reinfections, Study Shows" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 26, 2022.

# Conflicting reports about the end of covid

- An article by Connor Radnovich titled "Permanent Mask, Vaccination Rules Submitted to Oregon Secretary of State's Office" was posted at statesmanjournal.com on Jan. 29, 2022.
- An article by Frank Camp titled "Former FDA Head [Dr. Scott Gottlieb]: Immunity From Omicron Likely 'Protective Against' New Variant: 'Doesn't Appear to Be' More Virulent" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 30, 2022.
- An article by Spencer Kimball titled "The Latest Covid Variant Is 1.5 Times More Contagious Than Omicron and Already Circulating in Almost Half of U.S. States" was posted at cnbc.com on Feb. 1, 2022.

#### **Government withdraws Biden vaccine mandate**

■ Looking back to October 2021, an article by Joy Pullmann titled "Joe Biden's Vaccine Mandate Doesn't Exist [Legally]; It's Just a Press Release [Although Major Corporations and Businesses Are Enforcing It]" was posted at thefederalist.com on Oct. 7, 2021.

- Looking back to January 2022, an article by Liz Stark titled "Biden Administration to Withdraw Covid-19 Vaccination and Testing Regulation Aimed at Large Businesses" was posted at cnn.com on Jan. 25, 2022.
- Looking back to January 2022, an article by Hannah Bleau titled "OSHA Formally Withdraws Biden Vaccine Mandate" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 25, 2022.

## Implementing the vaccine "mandate"

- An article by Alyssa Guzman titled "T-Mobile Will Fire Employees Who Aren't Fully Vaccinated by April 2 and Those Who Don't Get at Least One Jab by February 21 Will Be Placed on Unpaid Leave" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 29, 2022.
- An article by Sam Tabahriti titled "Boston Trade Group Says Restaurants Are Losing as Much as \$15,000 a Week Because Customers Are Put Off by New Vaccine Rules" was posted at businessinsider.com on Jan. 29, 2022.
- An article by Franklin Einspruch titled "Boston Mayor Watches as Her Vaccine Mandate Ruins Restaurants" was posted at thefederalist.com on Feb. 2, 2022.
- An article by Caitlin Lilly titled "Fans Required to Show Proof of Covid-19 Vaccination for NFL Pro Bowl at Allegiant Stadium [in Las Vegas]" was posted at fox5vegas.com on Feb. 2, 2022.
- An article by Pam Key titled "[NBA Owner] Mark Cuban [Said on 'The View']: 'All the Research Says' That Vaccine Mandates Work" was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 2, 2022.
- An article by Adam Manno titled "U.S. Army Will Start Discharging Vaccine Refuseniks Immediately: 3,300 Soldiers (About 3%) Now Face the Ax" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 2, 2022.

#### Vaccines—fake vaccination cards

■ An article by Katie Balevic titled "Two New York Nurses Were Arrested and Accused of Making \$1.5 Million in a Fake Covid-19 Vaccine Card Scheme" was posted at businessinsider.com on Feb. 1, 2022.

# Resisting the vaccine mandate

- An article by John F. Trent titled "Ant-Man and The Wasp Actress Evangeline Lilly Protests Against Vaccine Mandates: 'This Is Not Safe; This Is Not Healthy; This Is Not Love' " was posted at boundingintocomics.com on Jan. 27, 2021.
- An article by Amanda Harding titled "Twitter Outraged Over Marvel Actress Evangeline Lilly Publicizing Stance Against Vaccine Mandates" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 27, 2022.
- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Kid Rock to Cancel Tour Stops at Venues That Have Mask, Vaccine Mandates" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 29, 2022.
- An article by Emily Brooks titled "Rand Paul and GOP Colleagues Support Restaurant Closed After Covid-19 Mandate Defiance" was posted at washingtonexaminer. com on Feb. 1, 2022.

- An article by Luke Gentile titled "Stanford Professor [Dr. Eran Bendavid] Says Covid-19 Mandates Doing Long-Term Damage to Public Health" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Feb. 2, 2022.
- An article by John Rigolizzo titled "New Jersey Gym Owner [Ian Smith of Bellmawr, N.J.] Who Defied Covid-19 Lockdown Running for Congress" was posted at dailywire.com on Feb. 3, 2022.

## Defending the unvaccinated

■ An article by Joe Morgan titled "Shaquille O'Neal: No One Should Be 'Forced' to Take Covid-19 Vaccine" was posted at dailywire.com on Feb. 4, 2022.

## Virginia mask conflict

- Looking back to January 2022, an article by Hank Berrien titled "[Virginia Governor Glenn] Youngkin Sets Up Tip Line for Parents to Report Teachers Using 'Divisive' Practices" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 25, 2022.
- An article by Craig Bannister titled "Ben Carson Tells Teachers: [Virginia Governor Glenn] Youngkin's Parents' Tip-Line 'Is Nothing to Worry About—If You're Not Doing Something Wrong' "was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 31, 2022.

## **Comments about transgenders**

■ An article by Harriet Alexander titled "Stay in Your Lane: Trans Swimmer Lia Thomas' Career Appears Over for Now After USA Swimming Said Low Testosterone Levels Need to Be Recorded for 36 Months—and the National Collegiate Athletic Association Is Expected to Follow Suit" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 1, 2022.

#### Media comments about Tucker Carlson

■ An article by Lindsey Ellefson titled "Surprise! Tucker Carlson Draws the Most Democratic Viewers in Key Demo [Age 25-54], Even Topping Rachel Maddow [of MSNBC]" was posted at thewrap.com on Feb. 1, 2022.

## Media comments about Joy Reid

■ An article by John Hanson titled "MSNBC's Joy Reid Claims Parents Movement Is Fake, Blames 'White Grievance and Rage' " was posted at the political insider.com on Feb. 1, 2022.

#### Media comments about Bill Maher

■ An article by Bruce Haring titled "Bill Maher Fires Back at Those Who Say His Politics Have Changed, Blames Looney Left Policies" was posted at deadline.com on Jan. 28, 2022.

## Media comments about Whoopi Goldberg

■ An article by Virginia Kruta titled "'Sparks Fly' on 'The View' After Whoopi Goldberg Claims the Holocaust Was 'Not About Race' " was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 31, 2022.

- An article by Ian Haworth titled "Yes, the Holocaust Was About Race: The Jewish Race" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 31, 2022.
- An article by Tim Meads titled "'It's Insidious': Ben Shapiro Breaks Down How Whoopi Goldberg's Holocaust Comments 'Cover' for Anti-Semitism" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 31, 2022.
- An article by Natasha Anderson and Jennifer Smith titled "Whoopi's Co-Hosts Are 'Furious' She Has Been Suspended by ABC From 'The View' for Two Weeks After She Claimed the 'Holocaust Wasn't Racist': Network Fails to Say If Star Will Still Receive Her \$96,000-a-Week Pay" was posted at dailymail. co.uk on Feb. 1, 2022.
- An article by Meghan McCain titled "There's No Point Calling for Whoopi to Be Fired—Her Half-Assed Apology for Anti-Semitism Only Shows Again the Double Standards Television Holds for Liberals and Conservatives" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 1, 2022.
- An article by Alexandra Steigrad titled "Whoopi Goldberg 'Livid'—Threatening to Quit 'The View' Over Her Suspension: Source" was posted at nypost. com on Feb. 2, 2022.
- An article by Jeremy Dick titled "[Actress] Gina Carano [Who Was Fired by Disney in February 2021] Comments on 'Double Standard' After Whoopie Goldberg Suspension From 'The View'" was posted at movieweb.com on Feb. 2, 2022.

## Media comments about Joy Behar

■ An article by Virginia Kruta titled "Joy Behar Is 'Disappointed' Because More People Should Have Cut Spotify Over Joe Rogan" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 31, 2022.

# Media comments about Joe Rogan

- Looking back to January 2022, an article by Alex Millson titled "[Singer] Neil Young Give Spotify an Ultimatum: '[Joe] Rogan or Young, Not Both' [Neil Young Threatens to Leave Spotify Over Vaccine 'Misinformation']" was posted at bloomberg.com on Jan. 25, 2022.
- Looking back to January 2022, an article by Judy Kurtz titled "Spotify Sides With Joe Rogan After Neil Young Ultimatum" was posted at thehill.com on Jan. 26, 2022.
- An article by Alana Mastrangelo titled "Neil Young Asks Artists to Join His Anti-Spotify Crusade After Joe Rogan Ultimatum Failed" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 27, 2022.
- An article by John Rigolizzo titled "Joni Mitchell, Other Aging Rockers Pull Music From Spotify in Support of Neil Young [Against Joe Rogan]" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 29, 2022.
- An article by Ben Zeisloft titled "'Great Stuff Here Brother': Dwayne 'The Rock' Johnson Stands With Joe Rogan" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 31, 2022.

- An article by Amanda Harding titled "Candace Owens and Others Mock 'Disingenuous Clowns' Prince Harry and Meghan Markle Over Spotify Misinformation Statement [About Joe Rogan]" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 31, 2022.
- An article by Amanda Harding titled "India Arie Pulling Her Music From Spotify Over Joe Rogan's Comments on Race" was posted at dailywire.com on Feb. 1, 2022.
- An article by Alana Mastrangelo titled "David Crosby, Stephen Stills and Graham Nash Join Campaign to Blacklist Joe Rogan [From Spotify]" was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 2, 2022.
- An article by Elle Reynolds titled "Leftist Mob Boycotts Joe Rogan Over Conversations, but Not CCP Olympics Over China's Genocide" was posted at thefederalist.com on Feb. 2, 2022.
- An article by Harriet Alexander titled "The Truth About Joe Rogan's Controversial Guests: 'Father of mNRA' Dr. Malone Pointed Out That Hospitals Get Covid Bonuses and Said Biden Government Is 'Out of Control'—While Dr. McCullough Said U.S. Is Hypnotized and 'Pandemic Is Plandemic' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 2, 2022.
- An article by Virginia Kruta titled "Jon Stewart Defends Joe Rogan: 'Don't Leave, Don't Abandon, Don't Censor, Engage' " was posted at dailywire.com on Feb. 3, 2022.
- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Obamas Considering Leaving Spotify As Company Continues to Face Left-Wing Backlash to Joe Rogan: Report" was posted at dailywire.com on Feb. 4, 2022.

#### Other comments about the media

- An article by Landon Mion titled "'Fox News Sunday' Yet to Feel Impact of Chris Wallace's Departure, Sees Highest Rated Show in a Year" was posted at townhall.com on Jan. 28, 2022.
- An article by Frank Camp titled "MSNBC Contributor [Malcolm Nance]: If Republicans Win in November, 'American Experiment Is Over'—'Putin Understands That' " was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 29, 2022.
- An article by David Bauder titled "Rachel Maddow Taking Hiatus From MSNBC Show Until April]" was posted at apnews.com on Jan. 31, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Brian Stelter [of CNN] Mocked After Complaining About Americans That Trust Joe Rogan More Than CNN" was posted at dailywire.com on Feb. 1, 2022.
- An article by David Ng titled "Implosion: Jeff Zucker Resigns in Disgrace Just Weeks Before CNN+ Streaming Platform Launch" was posted at breitbart. com on Feb. 2, 2022.
- An article by Jennifer Smith titled "'Devastated' CNN Hosts Defend Jeff Zucker's Illicit, Career-Ending Affair With Staffer Allison Gollust: Brian Stelter Blames Chris Cuomo for Outing Him [Zucker] While Alisyn Camerota Says He [Zucker] Shouldn't Resign" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 2, 2022.

- An article by Harriet Alexander and James Gordon titled "'Just Imagine What They Know': CNN Anchor Don Lemon Makes No Mention of Jeff Zucker's Downfall as He Opens Show With January 6 Segment and [the] 'Worldwide Leader in News' Avoids Network Chief's Resignation During All Three Hours of Prime Time" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 3, 2022.
- An article by Virginia Kruta titled "'Chris [Cuomo] Blew the Place Up': Jake Tapper Blames Cuomo for [Network Chief Jeff] Zucker Ouster" was posted at dailywire.com on Feb. 3, 2022.
- An article by Harriet Alexander, Jennifer Smith, Shawn Cohen and Michelle Thompson titled "Jeff Zucker and Secret Lover Allison Gollust 'Personally Lobbied' Andrew Cuomo to Appear With His Brother for Those Chessy CNN Pandemic Love-Ins, and Then Turned on the Pair and Fired Chris [Cuomo] for 'Conflict of Interest' Amid Sex Pest Scandal" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 3, 2022.
- An article by Pam Key titled "MSNBC's [Jason] Johnson: Trump Is Such a 'Direct Danger to American Democracy'—He 'Has to Be Jailed' " was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 2, 2022.
- An article by Pam Key titled "MSNBC's [Brittany] Packnett Cunningham: MAGA Means Wanting to 'Return to Days When You Could Lynch or Murder Black Folks' " was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 3, 2022.
- An article by Natasha Anderson titled "Facebook Loses Users for the First Time Ever: Shares Plummet 20%, Wiping \$200 Billion Off Value of Parent-Firm Meta After It Revealed 500,000 Fewer Daily Log-Ins and Declining Profits—Zuckerberg's Personal Wealth Takes \$29 Billion Hit" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 3, 2022.

# Replacement for Justice Stephen Breyer

- An article by Ronny Reyes and Elizabeth Elkind titled "Biden Administration Confirms He Is Considering Rep. Clyburn's Choice for SCOTUS: Michelle Childs—Who Struck Down a 2020 Election Security Measure—Could Replace Justice Breyer After Joe Struck Election-Trail Deal" was posted at dailymail. co.uk on Jan. 29, 2022.
- An article by Valerie Richardson titled "Biden Accused of Hypocrisy for Filibuster Against Black Female Jurist's Nomination" was posted at washingtontimes.com on Feb. 2, 2022.

#### **Democrats worried about Kamala Harris**

- An article by David Siders titled "Harris-to-Supreme-Court Chatter Opens Window Into Dems' Deepest Fears" was posted at politico.com on Jan. 31, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Kamala Harris SCOTUS Chatter Reveals Just How Desperate Dems Are to Boot Toxic VP Off 2024 Ticket" was posted at thehill.com on Feb. 3, 2022.

## Biden's mental capacity

- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Biden Sinks to New Low in Harvard Poll as Majority of Americans Have Doubts About His Mental Fitness" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 28, 2022.
- An article by Wes Martin titled "President Biden's Wandering Rhetoric Encourages Putin's Aggression" was posted at townhall.com on Jan. 29, 2022.
- An article by Melanie Arter titled "Biden Refers to Blacks as 'Colored' During National Prayer Breakfast Speech" was posted at cnsnews.com on Feb. 3, 2022.

## Biden and Harris supporters and detractors

- An article by Tim Meads titled "As Supreme Court Hears Challenge Against Race-Based College Admissions, Joe Biden Wants Race-Based Supreme Court Nominee" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 27, 2022.
- An article by Tim Meads titled "Ben Carson Slams Biden's Race-Based Supreme Court Pledge as 'Abominable' Identity Politics" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 28, 2022.
- An article by Craig Bannister titled "Ben Carson: Biden Has Forever 'Tainted' the Public Image of Whichever Black Woman He Nominates to SCOTUS" was posted at cnsnews.com on Feb. 1, 2022.
- An article by Alana Mastrangelo titled "Georgetown Suspends Law Professor Ilya Shapiro Over Tweets Against Biden's 'Affirmative Action' SCOTUS Nomination" was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 1, 2022.
- An article by Alana Mastrangelo titled "Georgetown Considers Implementing 'Cry Room' for Students Offended by Law Professor Ilya Shapiro's Tweets" was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 2, 2022.
- An article by Kaelan Deese titled "Biden's Past Filibuster of Black Female Judicial Nominee Raised in Supreme Court Fight" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Feb. 2, 2022.
- An article by Sophie Mann titled "Liberal Megadonor [George] Soros Pumps \$125 Million Into Super PAC to Help Democrats in 2022 Midterms" was posted at justthenews.com on Jan. 28, 2022.
- An article by Gerren Keith Gaynor titled "Black Veteran Marcus Flowers Wants to Unseat Republican Firebrand Marjorie Taylor Greene [in Georgia]" was posted at thegrio.com on Jan. 28, 2022.
- An article by Bryan Ke titled "'A Damp Sock Puppet in Human Form': Elon Musk Insults Biden After White House Snub" was posted at nextshark.com on Jan. 31, 2022.

#### Comments about conservatives

■ An article by Patrick Svitek titled "AG Race Heats Up: Is Paxton Afraid of Gohmert?" was posted at texastribune.com on Jan. 27, 2022.

- An article by Morgan Keith titled "Donald Trump Recognizes GOP Rep. Louie Gohmert as a Longtime Friend Minutes After Endorsing Ken Paxton, His [Gohmert's] Opponent for Texas Attorney General" was posted at businessinsider. com on Jan. 29, 2022.
- An article by Mike Gonzalez titled "You're Not Crazy; the New Left Really Is at War With Reality" was posted at thefederalist.com on Feb. 1, 2022.

## **Trump supporters and detractors**

- An article by Elizabeth Elkind and Rob Crilly titled "Trump Says He Would Pardon January 6 Capitol Rioters and Says They're Being Treated 'Unfairly' While Teasing a Potential 2024 White House Run at Raucous Texas Rally" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 29, 2022.
- An article by Rusty Weiss titled "Report: George W. Bush Donating to Republicans Who Voted to Impeach Trump" was posted at the political insider. com on Feb. 1, 2022.
- An article by Elizabeth Elkind titled "George W. Bush Piles in the Cash Against Trump: Ex-President Donates to Liz Cheney and Lisa Murkowski Ahead of Their Primary Battles Against MAGA-Backed Candidates" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 1, 2022.

#### **General interest**

- An article by Matthew Cappucci titled "World Record 477-Mile-Long Lightning 'Megaflash' Confirmed Over U.S." was posted at seattletimes.com on Jan. 31, 2022.
- An article by Sharon Crowley titled "Virtual Reality Church: Worshipping in the Metaverse" was posted at fox5ny.com on Feb. 1, 2022.



**Isaiah 55:6-11**—"Seek you the LORD while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the LORD, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not you thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the LORD. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word be that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."